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Message from the Principal: Jesus Christ is King 
 
This week in chapel, I asked the students the following question: What would you do if the Queen of 
England announced that she was coming to visit your house? Answers that I received were - clean the 
house, buy nice decorations, cook a gourmet meal and even make sure there was going to be great 
entertainment. We then compared that to how we treat our real King, Jesus Christ! 
 
Sometimes we don’t want to listen to him, other times we don’t want to obey him and still at times we 
don’t want to worship Jesus Christ our King. We are not always nice to our King. In fact, at times we are 
downright disrespectful to him. I would think that many of us have forgotten about our King at times, 
and all of us are guilty of doing the opposite of what our King wants us to do. 
 
Yet, that is why our King wore a crown of thorns, was spit on, blind folded, beaten, and ultimately nailed 
to the cross. As Jesus stood before Pilate, he was asked, “Are you the King of the Jews?” Jesus answered, 
“It is as you say.” Then he carried his cross to his own execution to be our sacrifice. Our King, our Savior, 
our friend, now rules the heavens and earth. May we look forward to worshiping our Savior and King!  
 
Update from Adam Bohl 
You can tell we have entered the later part of the school year in the upper grades. Many of the students 
are starting to discuss high school plans and making plans for school after Reformation. They have been 



working hard in class to make sure they have good grades! We are studying chemistry in Science class 
and how atoms form molecules and compounds. It has been hard, but lots of fun. The students are 
excited because it means that we will get to blow things up in science lab soon! 
 
The upper graders have also been working hard on the musical for this spring. We have many soloists 
and actors in our classroom. They are excited to be able to present Go Go Jonah! in May to everyone! 
 
Congrats to all of the students in our class who participated in the Fine Arts Fair at CLHS on March 25. 
Most of the students in our class were involved in forensics in one way or another and they all received 
excellent or better! Way to go! 
 
Mr. Bohl 
 
A big thank you to all the volunteers who helped make last week’s Fine Arts Fair a success! 
 
Upcoming Services 

 
• Sunday, April 2 

8:00am Worship  
10:30am Worship  
 

• Wednesday, April 5 
Everyone is invited to chapel at 8:30 am  
Soup Supper 5:30 pm 
Mid-Week Lenten Worship Service 7:00 pm 
 

• Saturday, April 8  
Easter for Kids – 9:00 to 12:00pm 

 
• Palm Sunday, April 9 

8:00am Worship  
10:30am Worship  
 

• Thursday, April 13  
Maundy Thursday Worship 7:00 pm 
 

• Friday, April 14  
Good Friday Worship 7:00 pm 

 
• Easter Sunday, April 16  

8:00am Worship (Preschool and Kindergarten sing) 
Easter Breakfast 
10:30am Worship (Grades 1-8 sing) 

Follow us on twitter: Reformation Lutheran@Reformation4670 



 
 
 
 
 

 


